

December 9, 2014

Chief Brian Allen City of Sparks Police Department 1701 East Prater Way Sparks, Nevada 89434

Dear Chief Allen:

Join Together Northern Nevada has provided the Sparks Police Department with a grant award in the amount of \$10,000 for the period of October 1, 2014 to September 30, 2015. The purpose of this funding is to conduct alcohol sale compliance checks, and other law enforcement operations to reduce underage drinking, which may include: controlled juvenile party dispersal, fake identification checks, third party purchaser intervention, juvenile DUI prevention/apprehension, and special events control.

This grant is provided through the Nevada Division of Child and Family Services Enforcing Underage Drinking Project, with federal funding from the Office of Juvenile Justice and Delinquency Prevention, CFDA #16.727.

The Sparks Police Department and Join Together Northern Nevada have collaborated for approximately 14 years to collectively reduce the impacts of underage drinking and youth access to alcohol. We look forward to this continued partnership.

Sincerely,
Amfullation

Jennifer DeLett-Snyder

**Executive Director**